Cessna Aircraft Company

WICHITA . KANSAS

April 2, 1943

Dr. F. C. Allen c/o Athletic Department University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Coach Allen:

We are just writing you a short thank-you note for your kind cooperation with us during the past basketball season. While our team did not come up to our expectations, it was certainly through no fault of your boy's, and our experiences with him were nothing but the best.

Johnnie proved to be a fine fellow, and we certainly hope that he will remember us as soon as he gets out of school. We will certainly be following the University of Kansas teams next year, if there are any, and we wish you the best of luck and health for the coming years.

Sincerely yours,

OE:DM

CESSNA AIRCRAFT COMPANY

Oliver Elliott

Director of Employee Relations

